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Feb. 25, 2016
Present:
Henry Culbreth, Ken Bridges,   Linda Bates, Vicki Badgley, Vernita Morgan, Roslyn Turner, and Karen Boykin, 
Minutes from January 28 were approved unanimously.
The next meeting will be next month, March 31, 2016 at 4 pm in the Whitfield building
1.  Dr. Bridges is waiting to get some notes from Dr. Best, VPI, about what is needed to pass the new faculty promotion proposal. 
2.  There continues to be an absence of information from the Planning committee to the faculty.  Proposals from this committee and Academic Affairs have gone through the appropriate channels but no word has been passed back down to the originators.  How can this lack of communication at the committee level be remedied? 
3. The proposed class schedule for summer has been sent to some faculty via email but not to all faculty.  The question is still being asked, “What is zero-based scheduling?”  
4.  Dr. Bridges was asked by the committee to find out about a “probation” period for teachers newly hired and where the procedure will be found in the APM; if not, perhaps a section needs to be developed and reviewed for the APM.  Should the practices by which full-time or adjunct instructors employed here at Southark be found in the APM or are they to be negotiated for each person?  If negotiated per person or position, should the APM reflect this practice?   
5.  Dr. Bridges asked the committee to think about possibly becoming a member of a national association for college teachers to be better informed on issues that relate to teachers in colleges.  
6.  The newly developed faculty evaluation process continues to be a topic of discussion.  Dr. Best has announcement a meeting April 14 to fine-tune this newly developed evaluation procedure.  This committee will ask Susan Spicher about training information for the peer review as well as wanting more information about Dean training.  The objective is that everyone who is getting evaluated in this manner know how the Dean’s and their peers are preparing for consistent and fair evaluations campus-wide. 
7.  A suggestion was also made to ask Tara Anglin about making a survey for faculty to see what they think about tenure.  Tenure was at one time awarded to faculty here at Southark and there has been some interest in having it reestablished as a way of ensuring some reasonable expectation for employment, academic freedom, and as a way of awarding rank, raises or awards.  
8.  A continuing discussion on having faculty affairs change the name and possibly the way representatives are elected to become a faculty senate.  Also discussed was the proposal on having the Faculty Senate act as a Committee on Committees to appoint members of all of the standing committees thus having an assured method of rotation.  
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